

Monmouthshire County Council
PO Box 106, Caldicot
NP26 9AN

Cyngor Sir Eypwy

Tel/Ffôn: 01633 644582
E-Mail/Ebost: willmclea
Web/Gwefan: www.mc
Our Ref/Ein Cyf:

Cyngor Sir Fynwy Blwch SP 106, Cil-y-Coed NP26 9AN E-Mail/Ebost: willmclean@monmouthshire.gov.uk
Web/Gwefan: www.monmouthshire.gov.uk

Our Ref/Ein Cyf: Your Ref:/Eich Cyf:

Date/Dyddiad: 19th June 2024

Dear Consultee,

Statutory Consultation to relocate and increase the capacity of Ysgol Gymraeg Y Fenni

I am writing to update you on the proposed relocation and associated increase in capacity of Ysgol Gymraeg Y Fenni. You will be aware that, following a period of consultation running between 29th January and 11th March 2024, a consultation report relating to these proposals was published to all consultees on 7th June 2024. This report provided feedback on the comments and concerns raised during the consultation period, together with the Council's response.

The Council's Cabinet met on the 5th June 2024 to consider the consultation report and the recommendations made to them. The decision made by Cabinet was to proceed to the next stages of the statutory process required to relocate and increase the capacity of Ysgol Gymraeg Y Fenni from 1st September 2025.

The proposals outlined above must now be published by way of statutory notice. The statutory notice (attached) will be formally published on **Friday 21st June 2023**

The statutory notice will be published:

- On the council website at <u>School Reorganisation</u> Monmouthshire
- On or near the main entrance of Ysgol Gymraeg Y Fenni.
- On or near the main entrance of the proposed new site at Llwynu Lane, Abergavenny, NP7 6AR
- By distribution to all statutory consultees, the notice may be distributed to consultees by email.

The publication of the statutory notice will open the statutory objection period, therefore, anyone wishing to make a statutory objection against the proposal can do so. To be considered as a statutory objection, objections must be made in writing or by email, and sent to the Council within 28 days of the date on which the notice was published.

Objections should be sent to School & Student Access Unit, Monmouthshire County Council, County Hall, Usk, NP15 1GA or by email to strategicreview@monmouthshire.gov.uk.

For clarity, the closing date for statutory objections is 19th July 2023.

<u>Important:</u> You must respond during the statutory objection period if you wish for your concerns raised during the consultation stage of this process to be treated as statutory objections. Feedback received in the consultation stage of this process <u>will</u> <u>not</u> automatically be considered as statutory objections.

The summary timeline below has been included for easy reference of next steps in this statutory process:

Consultation Stage	Date
Statutory Notices published and the	21st June 2024
Statutory Objection period opened	
Statutory Objection Period closes	19 th July 2024
Publication of Objection Report	September 2024
Cabinet to consider Objection	September 2024
Report and determine whether	
proposals are to be implemented	
Proposals Implemented (if agreed)	1 st September 2025

I will again write to you after the closure of the statutory objection period with details of how to access the objection report. In the meantime, if you have any queries in relation to the content of this letter or during the statutory objection period, please do not hesitate to contact us via strategicreview@monmouthshire.gov.uk

Yours Sincerely

Will McLean

Chief Officer for Children and Young People

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg, Saesneg neu yn y ddwy iaith. Byddwn yn cyfathrebu â chi yn ôl eich dewis.

Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

The Council welcomes correspondence in English or Welsh or both, and will respond to you



Monmouthshire County Council Tel/Ffôn: 01633 644582 PO Box 106, Caldicot NP26 9AN

Cyngor Sir Fynwy Blwch SP 106, Cil-y-Coed NP26 9AN

E-Mail/Ebost: willmclean@monmouthshire.gov.uk Web/Gwefan: www.monmouthshire.gov.uk

Our Ref/Ein Cyf: Your Ref:/Eich Cyf:

Date/Dyddiad: 19th October 2021

Yr Eiddoch yn Gywir

Will McLean

Prif Swyddog ar gyfer Plant a Phobl Ifanc

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg, Saesneg neu yn y ddwy iaith. Byddwn yn cyfathrebu â chi yn ôl eich dewis.

Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

The Council welcomes correspondence in English or Welsh or both, and will respond to you